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BREMEN PLANNING BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
August 11, 2015 at 7:00pm ~ Bremen Town Office
MINUTES   
1) ATTENDEES: 
Bremen Planning Board members: Co-Chairman Walter Voskian James Boak , Dede Heath, David Koubek, Tom Kronenberger, Attorney Jonathan Hull and Penelope Card, Secretary.     Absent: Steve Barnes 
Members of the Public:  Pierre & Barbara Caggini, Wendy Pieh, Steve Laurich, Jim and Joanna McKinney, Paul Gibbons, Joanne Sullivan, Douglas Tigert, Hank Nevins, Harold Schramm, Patricia Schramm, Tony DiGregorio, Fred Lilly, Sue Renelt, Judy Donald, Judy & Bob Stephan and Virginia Betts.
The meeting was called to order by Walter Voskian, Co-Chairman at 7:00 p.m.
2)
ADJUSTMENTS TO AGENDA - None 
 

3)
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – July 14, 2015.   On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to approve the minutes of July 14, 2015 as written.
4.)      Applications for Review:  
A. Pierre and Barbara Caggini, Map 14, Lot 14 – New construction of a garage. Dr. and Mrs. Caggini returned to the planning board with their reconfigured plans of the garage’s location with the required setback from the lot line.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to issue a building permit with the stipulation that this would not be used for a residential dwelling unit as defined in the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance.
 
B.  Town of Bremen,  Map 10, Lot 40 – Camp Road on the Hay Property
      A site review was done on August 9, 2015 by board members Walter Voskian, Jack Boak, Dede Heath and Tom Kronenberger.  Selectman Hank Nevins presented the ideas for the town to build a Camp Road.  After a review of the application, it was determined that the application was not complete as there were no specifics on the site plan. (i.e. lot boundaries, notifying abutting property owners, photographs of the area to be worked, etc.).
On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to table this application until the application was completed.
C.  Steve Laurich, Map 3, Lot 23 – Greenhouse

      A site review was done on August 9, 2015 by board members Walter Voskian, Jack Boak, Dede Heath and Tom Kronenberger. Steve Laurich briefly explained his ideas for the greenhouse, stating it was for personal use only.  After looking over his application, it was determined that the greenhouse was for personal use only and that it was well beyond the setback for the Shoreland Zone.   Therefore, On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted that there was no need for Mr. Laurich to come before the Planning Board, but he did need to see the Code Enforcement Officer, Stan Waltz for a permit.
5.)      PUBLIC COMMENTS AND QUESTIONS:  
A.
James and Joanna McKinney came before the board to see if an additional permit was needed to include a bathroom in the newly permitted garage that was approved in April by the Planning Board.  Attorney Jonathan Hull gave an opinion on this (attached with these minutes) that allows the addition of toilet facilities.  BUT should the accessory building be used for residential purposes (e.g. overnight unrelated guests and the installation of cooking facilities) this issue might be raised again. On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted that based on the opinion of Town Attorney Jonathan Hull, the addition of the bathroom to the McKinney’s garage (a permit was issued for the garage in April 2015) does not require a building permit because the addition of the bathroom does not create a new ‘residential dwelling unit.’  However, should the residents add other residential facilities to the garage, such as cooking and sleeping facilities or accommodate overnight occupants in such facility, a new permit would be required from the Planning Board.  Also, the McKinneys must secure a plumbing permit for the bathroom from the Town’s plumbing inspector.”
6.)      NEW PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –  
A.  Walter Voskian read an email sent to the Town Clerk from Debby Carroll concerning adding dormers to her Biscay Pond home on Fogler Road.  In the email she mentioned a new guideline by the State of Maine.   It was determined that the Board could only give advice on this if a formal application was presented.  Attorney Hull did note that The Town Ordinances prevail and that the State of Maine is just for guidelines.
7.)  OLD PLANNING BOARD BUSINESS –

A.  The Board decided not to discuss the “Red Definitions” of the Universal Definitions without Chairman Barnes present.  Attorney Hull suggested that the Planning Board not include these discussions in their regular meeting, but to hold a Special Planning Board meeting, properly advertised.  On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted to table the “Red Definitions” until Chairman Barnes is available and to have a Special Planning Board meeting to be advertised.  Board Member Koubek requested that the board call him to let him know of the special meetings, as he does not receive emails.
8.)
CALENDAR
· August 28, 2015 – Applications for building permits to be considered at the next Planning Board meeting must be filed with the Town Office by close-of-business (2pm)
· September 6, 2015 Site Reviews at 4pm
· September 8, 2015 –Planning Board meeting at 7:00 pm

9.)
ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned by unanimous decision at 7:55 p.m. 
BREMEN PLANNING BOARD:
Stephen Barnes, Chairman

Walter Voskian, Asst. Chair
Jack Boak
Dede Heath
David Koubek
Tom Kronenberger

Respectfully submitted,     Penelope Card, Secretary
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